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Report to the Passenger Transport Committee

By Dr Dave Watson, Divisional Manager Transport
Divisional Report - February 2000
1.
Purpose
To raise matters of public transport interest to the attention of Committee members.

2.
Financial and Annual Plan Performance Indicators
The year to date financial situation and performance against annual plan indicators will be covered in the Chief Financial Officer’s half year performance review report to Council.  Currently the Division is showing a favourable variance of $351,000 on an overall expenditure of $18 million.

3.
Total Mobility – Social Public Transport Services

The Committee at the 25 November 1999 meeting resolved:

“That officers report back on their consultations with PTAG (Passenger Transport Advisory Group – Transfund) and other Regional Councils.”


At that PTAG meeting held on 15 December 1999 the Regional Council working group on Total Mobility presented their report.  The minutes of the PTAG meeting recorded the item as follows:

“Bevan Clement reported on the results of a survey of Regional Councils carried out on behalf of the Regional Transport Officers subcommittee looking at the administration of the Total Mobility Scheme throughout the country.

Key survey results included:

· There is a national consistency for the administration of the Total Mobility Scheme, with minor variances

· Eligibility is standardised

· There was a major rise in activity when the health reforms (including mental health) were implemented

· Elderly people are the main users of the scheme

· Regional Councils don’t promote the scheme but word of mouth is strong

· There is an expectation that users of the scheme will increase as New Zealand’s population ages

· Regional Councils believe the Total Mobility scheme should be funded by central government but accept that Regional Councils may have to continue to administer it.

Barry Mein said the Auckland Regional Council would be raising the topic of Total Mobility with the new Minister of Transport.

Jayne Gale noted that the subcommittee met the conditions set by the Ministry of Transport at the last PTAG meeting that Regional Councils could demonstrate that the scheme had a consistency of standards and was being prudently managed.

Action : The Regional Transport Officers subcommittee to pursue the case for central government funding with the Ministry of Transport.”

Presentations already made to the new Minister of Transport, Mark Gosche, seek full central government funding of total mobility with a change to the current Transfund subsidy ratio from 40% to 75% as a first step towards that goal.

4.
Regional Land Transport Strategy Launch

Though this is not strictly a Passenger Transport Committee matter I feel this Divisional Report is the best place to mention the launch of the Regional Land Transport Strategy on 14 December 1999 at the Skyline Restaurant.  In particular, I wish to acknowledge Kevin Grace and Margaret McLachlan who stage managed the event and the lead up to it.  Also Councillors Stuart Macaskill and Terry McDavitt along with Claire Johnstone for the way in which they spoke at the event and finally Tony Brennand, who was not present, for his dedication and effort over the last two to three years in doing all the hard yards that provided the technical robustness to the process.

5.
Meeting with the Minister of Transport

...
The four main urban Regional Councils’ transport chairs – Auckland, Canterbury, Waikato and ourselves, have been working together as a team for several years now.  This group met soon after the general election at the end of November and agreed to jointly make a presentation to the new Minster of Transport, Mark Gosche.  That meeting took place on 22 December 1999.  A copy of the briefing note given to the Minister by the four chairs is attached.

The meeting was very amicable and closed with the Minister asking for a more detailed paper from the four Councils by mid January 2000.

6.
Sole Supply CPP for Rail Services

At the December PTAG meeting the legal arguments surrounding the appropriateness of a sole supply CPP for rail services was presented by Transfund’s legal advisors, Chapman Tripp.  A copy of a Crown Law opinion sought by the Ministry of Transport on the issue was tabled.  A meeting was arranged by Transfund New Zealand for 
28 January 2000 to discuss these matters further with the principle parties concerned.  I was invited to attend that meeting.  Prior to then I had taken legal advice from our solicitors Oakley Moran.

The 28 January meeting went well.  Transfund are now to seek a legal opinion on some specific questions, using the Wellington situation as an example.  The main issues relate to the procedures Transfund must follow when approving a CPP.  I am hopeful that the situation will be clarified over the next few weeks.

7.
Delegations to Officers

From time to time the Council approves delegations to its Committees or to an Council officer.  These delegations and the procedures relating to them are set down in the Council’s Delegations Manual.

At the last Council meeting held prior to Christmas an issue was raised by a Councillor and the Chairperson of this Committee responded by stating that the matter at issue was delegated to officers.

...
The Chairperson has requested that the Council delegations relevant to this Committee be provided to members for their information.  Attached are pages 39, 40 and 41 of the Manual.

8.
Transport Futures Forum

I have been organising a national one day forum on land transport.  It is to be held on Friday 31st March 2000 in the Plaza International.  The forum’s title is “Delivering the Community’s Transport Vision”.  At the time of writing this report the confirmed speakers are Prof Derek Scrafton of Adelaide University and Dr Morgan Williams, the Parliamentary Commissioner for the Environment.  I am still hopeful that my invitations to Rt. Hon. John Prescott, Deputy Prime Minister of the British Parliament and the Hon Mark Gosche, our new Minister of Transport to speak at the forum will be accepted.

Invitations to the forum, which will be limited, will be mailed out shortly.

9.
Communications

Not necessary at this time.

10.
Recommendation
That the report e received and the information noted.
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